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Get Involved with Trinity 
 

ver wondered how things get done at Trinity? Basically, a church is like any organization. It has a 

vision based on a set of values that creates its mission. To carry out the mission, however, requires 

many people organized into committees to drive the church’s vision and values. Some committees are 

dictated by The Book of Discipline of the United Methodist Church as permanent while others are 

created as ad hoc or established committees as needed. In almost all cases the Pastor is an ex officio 

member of each committee. 

Basically, there are five established committees required by The Book of Discipline. These include 

the Church Council, the Pastor/Staff-Parish Relations Committee (PSRC, called SPRC at Trinity), the 

Nominations and Leadership Development Committee, the Finance Committee, the Trustees. Each 

committee, led by a “professing member” of the Church, focuses on specific Church needs and must 

demonstrate spiritual and experience skills as qualifications for the job. Trustees are responsible for 

Trinity’s corporate, fiscal, and property needs. The Finance Committee is responsible for the annual 

budget, communicating about fundraising, and disbursement of funds. The Nominations Committee, 

led by the Pastor, seeks to find and develop Trinity’s leadership. Finally, the SPRC leads the 

congregation, recommends staff compensation,  

Trinity has several established committees (Congregational Care, Methodist Men, Music, Priscilla 

Circle, and Newsletter) composed with a leader and often with ad hoc subcommittees devoted to 

particular missions (Blessings in a Bag, Hooks & Needles, Line Dance, and House of Hope). 

Overseeing this organizational structure is the Church Council. The Council, led by an elected 

member leader meets regularly to hear reports from Trinity’s committees and staff members to review 

progress in meeting benchmarked goals and objectives. The Newsletter will provide a monthly report 

of the Council’s meetings beginning with the April Council meeting (see page 7), as well as other 

established committee activities. 
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On Incremental Changes 
 

The kingdom of heaven is like a mustard seed that someone took and sowed in his field; it is the smallest of all the 

seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and 

make nests in its branches. (Matthew 13:31-32) 

 

he smallest things can make the biggest difference. Over the last few months, 

I’ve cultivated a habit of journaling. The early Methodists valued journaling 

as a way of growing in the love and knowledge of God. 

The problem is that I’m left-handed. For decades I have cramped my hand or 

smudged the page. Making a mess made me feel like I might as well not write at 

all. 

I watched YouTube videos on how lefties can improve their writing with 

mixed results. Then I decided to try a tool I’d always been too scared to use: A 

left-handed fountain pen! 

I thought I’d make an even bigger mess, but once I felt that pen gliding across the paper, my writing 

immediately improved. Now I can read what I’ve written! It might not look like 18th-century 

penmanship, but it’s way better than my last four decades! 

Imagine what a little faith in God can do! As Jesus points out above, a tiny mustard seed can grow 

so large that families of birds can make their home. Just imagine how God might bless the world with 

the incremental changes we make to our faith practice! 

Can we pray a little longer? Or a little more often? Can we develop a habit of scripture reading? Or 

walking in prayer? Could we join our voices with our neighbors in Church when we sing, creating a 

shared melody? Could we take two minutes of our day to tell someone we love them? 

Practicing and expressing our faith, even in the smallest ways, can have a life-changing impact on 

others AND ourselves! If there’s something you’ve always wanted to try, but thought it too scary—try 

it! God just might surprise you! 

 
Anil 

 

It’s Always Hard to Say Goodbye 
ocial scientists and communication researchers often say that you really don’t know how you feel 

about someone until you know they are leaving you. This observation is tied to most people leaving 

another after a meal and that feeling of distress your stomach says to you as it growls is that the 

relationship is important enough to cause growling. Most often, this is equated with love. At the April 

21st Church Council meeting it was announced that Joyce and John Grubb would be leaving Trinity 

after 20 years and 3 months of service. You could almost hear the Council’s combined groan!  

Joyce and John will leave for a new life around Jacksonville, Florida, the first week in July. We will 

miss them both as they have become essential parts of Trinity’s life from Sunday music to special 

music, to broadcasting Trinity to the local community and more. 

While we wish Joyce and John the best as they move on to the next stage of their lives, we also 

know that it will be extremely hard to find someone to come in and take over the music and media 

ministries. The Staff Parish Relations Committee (SPRC) is beginning the task of finding people who 

will be as devoted to Trinity as Joyce and John. More to come as the search process gears up. 
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From the Media Department 
 

The Work Behind The Scenes  
 

hen you attend a service at Trinity, much of the service is led by what appears on the screen. 

We’re fortunate to have some skilled people operating the slides and videos that appear there. At 

the 9:15 a.m. service, Avery Baker is the one operating the projector computer. At the 11:00 a.m. 

service it’s Cynthia Beam. We are also blessed to have Tiffanie Fields who often substitutes if someone 

is absent. Additionally, Grace Singh has just started to operate the screens and we look forward to her 

becoming a regular in the Media Booth. For each of these individuals, running the slides during a 

service takes concentration, knowledge of the software, and awareness of where we are in the service.  

But there is much more to presenting the correct information on the screen than what happens 

during a service. There is the preparation of the slides and videos. On a weekly basis, it takes anywhere 

from one (1) to two (2) hours to create a program for the service, get everything in the proper order, 

and add new items—hymns, choruses, pictures, etc.  

The next time you’re attending a service at Trinity and watching the slides or videos on the screen, 

say a little prayer for those operating the program and for those who created it. All of us in the Media 

Department will appreciate it! 

 
John 
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Love thy Neighbor…. How Is that Accomplished  
in the Age of Technology? 

 

he title is a question and this article isn’t going to actually answer the question, 

but hopefully it will cause you to think about what technology has done to our 

relationships. (Note: this may not be a technology friendly article.) 

We live in a time where technology is the norm. Just about everything we do 

involves technology, but at what cost? Let’s delve right into it! Look around when 

you are out and about, or maybe even in your own house or at a family gathering, 

and what do you see? A bowed head and a phone in hand. Trust me, no one is 

praying with that bowed head, everyone is checking their messages, reading something on social 

media, or playing games. What they aren’t doing is talking to each other. My daughter and I exchange 

a single text message every morning and we say, “Good morning, I love you!”  

Some would say that’s really nice, but that’s it, we don’t talk on the phone and when we are 

together very little is said because of the phone in our hands and its technology. My grandkids are at 

that age where technology is all they know. I recently visited them and the whole time they were on 

their phones. How can I show my family love when they don’t even look up from their phones? If I 

can’t show my family, how am I supposed to show my neighbor the love spoken of in the Bible?  

As a Baby Boomer, I grew up in a different era, most of us at Trinity UMC grew up in a different 

era. A time when people reached out to people in person, made phone calls, and random visits were 

common practice—and not just when someone was sick. The onslaught of technology and social media 

has had a huge (dare I say, negative) impact on relationships. I know the “techies” will say you can 

express it through a message, text, email, etc., but like Don Frye’s message last month about hugs and 

how we need them, we need to say the words “I love you” or express care and concern to people in 

person. Reach out and really talk.  

Technology isolates us. It may even make us feel disconnected from humanity. Studies have shown 

that the lack of human contact even causes depression. Technology may even cause eyestrain and 

difficulty in focusing, but those are different issues; let me get back to the lack of expressions of love 

caused by technology. Think about it, when was the last time you just picked up a phone and called 

someone or when was the last time you unexpectedly visited someone or had someone visit you? We 

have isolated ourselves so much whether through technology or privacy issues we don’t dare visit 

unannounced, we don’t reach out and make personal connections. We live in our social media world. I 

would love to say it’s the Millennial generation that does this, but it has crept into all of our 

generations.  

Remember the old saying “Stop and smell the roses.” We don’t even see the roses nowadays! Better 

yet, don’t just “Stop and smell the roses,” why don’t you pick a rose and take it to someone and share 

some love with them. I guess if there is an answer to the title question, it is this: lay aside technology 

and lift your head and heart and reach out to people the old-fashioned way, in person! 

 
Rick  
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Church Council 
 
[Editor’s Note: As part of our communication plan, the Newsletter will begin reporting to the congregation the activities of TUMC’s 

Church Council. According to the Book of Discipline, “The church council shall provide for planning and implementing a program of 

nurture, outreach, witness, and resources in the local church. It shall also provide for the administration of its organization and 

temporal life. It shall envision, plan, implement, and annually evaluate the mission and ministry of the church. The church council 

shall be amenable to and function as the administrative agency of the charge conference” (¶ 244).]  

 

rinity United Methodist Church’s church council met on April 21st at 3:00 p.m. to review current 

and future implementation of the various programs and departments of the church. After opening 

with prayer, the previous meeting’s minutes were approved, and the Council turned to hearing reports 

from the Facilities and Financial Committees. 

Facilities. Doug Evans, Director of Facilities, reported several projects were in various stages of 

approval and implementation, with the focus on eliminating some window leakage, remote control of 

building thermostats and window tinting of the Memorial Garden windows to reduce energy 

consumption. He also noted that under the new communication contract internet speed has been 

increased to 250 MPS. 

Finance. Jim Williams and Dale Forbes reported on financials, noting that as per normal practice 

TUMC has started paying its apportionment fees, paid the first insurance installment, and that finances 

obtained a net gain for the month. They also noted a need for additional committee members and asked 

the Nomination Committee to begin the process identifying potential members. 

Staff/Pastor-Parish Relations Committee (SPRC). Jennifer Baker reported on Martin County’s 

Scholarship Night and noted that thousands of dollars of scholarships were awarded. She also informed the 

committee that Joyce and John Grubb will be leaving TUMC at the end of June (see notice on page 2). A search 

committee is being formed to find a new Director of Music and someone with the skills to replace John’s 

contributions. 

Council Chair. Barry Brunner reported the Easter Sunrise Service went off without incident and estimated 

between 1,500 and 1,700 people attended. 

Lay Delegate to Annual Conference. Sue Nance reported on outreach into the local community to grow the 

church, noting the Line Dancers as an example growing the congregation by creating events that interest the 

local community. 

Pastor’s Report. The pastor reviewed and commented on data regarding attendance and other benchmarks. 

Congregational Care. Rick Decker reported that the Prayer Line is now up and ready to be announced on 

the first Monday in May (prayer line number: 772-334-3411). He also reported the creation of a missing 

member postcard that will be used to maintain contact with members who miss services. 

Priscilla’s Circle. The Tea and Fashion Show is sold out. 

Methodist Men. Don Frye reported on the Easter Sunrise Service and working on a way to restart the Chili 

Cookoff next year. He noted the next meeting will be May 4th. 

Communication. Randi Schwartz reported approval by the Trustees to begin a “Food Forrest” on the TUMC 

campus, tied to the herb garden at Wesley’s home. 

Administrative. Anne Pappas reported that the 2025 Sunrise Service application has been submitted and 

approved. She also reported attending a membership class and will be implementing some new ideas from that 

class. 

Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 4:18 p.m. with prayer. 
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Priscilla Circle 
 

What Is the Story Behind Our Celebrating Mother’s Day? 
 

other’s Day was not initiated by women wanting breakfast in bed or some pampering for a day. 

It was a day that Anna Jarvis worked very hard to be recognized for her own mom. Her Mother, 

Mama Jarvis, also known as Ann Reeves Jarvis, cared for wounded soldiers on both sides of the Civil 

War. At the conclusion of this conflict, she organized a “Mothers’ Friendship Day”, the goal of which 

was to foster reconciliation between former Union and Confederate soldiers by having them come 

together along with mothers from both sides. 

At about the same time Ann Reeves Jarvis was working with mothers in the spirit of peace, Julia 

Ward Howe, another activist as well as abolitionist and suffragette, worked to have June 2nd be 

celebrated as Mother’s Peace Day. Together they wrote a Mother’s Day Proclamation calling on 

mothers to work toward world peace. 

These two women and others were responsible precursors to Mother’s Day in our culture. However, 

celebrations of motherhood go back deeper than that. Celebrations sometimes involved worship of a 

mother deity, such as the Goddess Isis in Ancient Egypt, or Cybele and Rhea in Ancient Greece. In 

other cases, celebrations were only tangentially about mothers: Mothering Sunday in the United 

Kingdom, for example, was originally dedicated to the “Mother Church,” but was later broadened to 

honor human mothers, too. 

Around the world, Mother’s Day is celebrated in various ways and on different dates throughout the 

year. Proof of the impact of Anna Jarvis is the fact that many countries now observe the holiday on the 

same day as the United States. 

The origin of Mother’s Day as we know it began in the early 1900s. When Anna Jarvis’ Mother 

died in 1905, she started a campaign for this official holiday to honor mothers. The first larger scale 

celebration of the holiday was in 1908, when Jarvis held a public memorial for her mother in her 

hometown of Grafton, West Virginia. Jarvis continued to push for formal recognition of the holiday 

and finally in 1914 President Woodrow Wilson signed a proclamation making Mother’s Day an official 

holiday to take place the second Sunday of May. 

The Priscilla Circle Sisters wish to recognize and honor all mothers in our congregation on Sunday, 

May 12, 2024, by providing red and/or white carnations following each service. We recognize each of 

you for the important contributions you make to our Church family and this community. Continue your 

efforts to spread God’s love and peace on a daily basis. God Bless Each of You! 

 
Sandy 
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From the Music Program 
 

Great Is His Faithfulness! 
 

The Lord himself goes before you and will be with you; he will never leave you nor forsake you.  

Do not be afraid; do not be discouraged (Deuteronomy 31:8, NIV) 

 

here’s an old adage that says, “April showers bring May flowers.” It’s as though April is making a 

promise which will come to fruition in May. It’s so beautiful when it happens! 

God’s faithfulness is like that. He makes promises to us and keeps them all. He stays true to His 

promises and is unwavering. God is our Promise-Keeper! 

If you read through the poetry of the wonderful hymn Great Is Thy Faithfulness, you will see God 

referred to as being faithful, changeless, compassionate, forever the same (summer, winter, springtime, 

autumn). He created the sun, moon, stars, nature. He delivers new mercies each morning. He gives 

love, pardon for sin, peace, strength, hope, blessings that never stop and His holy presence. All I have 

needed He’s provided! Each is a fulfilled promise! 

Here are some of the promises God made to His servants in the Bible: 

Abraham: God promised him that he’d be the father of many nations, and gave Abraham and 

Sarah a son in their old age (Genesis 17) 

Noah: God delivered him and his family during the flood because they were obedient to Him 

(Genesis 7) 

Job: During the worst suffering, Job remained steadfast in his faith in God. God comforted and 

blessed him even more (Job 42) 

Shadrach, Meshach, and Abednego: These three servants refused to worship an idol as they 

were commanded to do, so were thrown into a fiery furnace as a result. God protected them and 

they were not burned at all (Daniel 3) 

Paul: God promised to protect Paul in Acts 18:10 and Paul had a year in a safe place. He did 

many supernatural works through Paul as a witness to His glory.  

There are plenty more of God’s promises in the Word and we can count on every one of them! Do a 

Bible search and see for yourself how much He loves you and promises good to you. All we have to do 

is follow Him, serve Him, thank Him, and love Him in return. Every time you see a flower, remember 

that God’s promises come true. May flowers are the proof! 

 
Joyce 
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Methodist Men’s Ministry 
 

he Methodist Men’s Ministry met April 6th 

in the Fellowship Hall for breakfast and 

fellowship. After breakfast Lowell Kafer and 

Don Stacks passed out a draft of a new photo 

brochure with the theme “Walk with us along the 

paths of faith & fellowship” that includes 

pictures of the Trinity United Methodist Church 

campus and the various events, activities, and our 

outside facilities. 

Levi Miller provided a devotion and prayer, 

and the group was informed of the well-attended 

Easter Sunrise Service (several thousand 

participated), Jim Williams presented the 

financial report, and discussion turned to helping 

the Priscilla Circle with their May 18th Tea and 

Fashion Show. Several of the men have 

volunteered to serve hot and cold tea at the event. 

Looking to the future, scheduled events for 

2024-25 will include four Pancake Breakfasts 

and four Picnics. After the meeting several 

members went down to the Chapel by the Lake 

for a photoshoot for Lowell and Don. 

 
Barry 
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Methodist Men review the prototype TUMC Brochure 
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Spring Tea and Fashion Show 
 

t’s time for the 2024 Spring Tea and Fashion Show! This fun 

event hosted by the Priscilla Circle has a new date of May 18th, 

from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. The event will feature a fashion show and 

door prizes. Ladies, share the day with mothers, daughters, 

grandmothers, sisters, aunts, and friends. Tickets are $20.00 per 

person and the proceeds benefit the Priscilla Circle missions. The 

Men’s Ministry will serve tea and there will be a delicious variety 

of finger sandwiches, scones, and sweet treats. Get tickets for you 

and the ladies you love. Tickets go on sale on Sunday, April 7th. 

Step into spring and enjoy it in style with the spring tea and fashion 

show!  

 
Becky Binder 

 

Meet A Member: 
Doug Evans 

I was born and raised in Philadelphia, where 

I pursued education in electronics and solid-

state electronic design engineering. My career 

commenced as a technician in television and 

appliance repair before transitioning to the 

electronic security industry, where I dedicated 

forty years to building automation and system 

integration engineering. 

Throughout my professional journey with 

United Technologies, Grinnell Simplex, Tyco, 

General Electric, Figgie International, and 

Ingersoll Rand, I excelled, assuming increasing 

responsibilities. I traveled globally, addressing 

security challenges for private and government 

sites, overseeing teams of engineers, and 

implementing innovative solutions. 

In 1978, I married Anne, and together we 

have two adult children, Dana (44) and 

Christopher (42), residing in Florida. Since 

Anne’s stroke in March 2021, leaving her with 

permanent left-side inability, I have been her 

devoted caregiver. We do not yet have 

grandchildren, as 

neither of our children 

has married. 

Active members of 

Trinity United 

Methodist for twelve 

years, I contributed significantly to the church 

community. While I sang with the choir for 

twelve years, I shifted focus to caring for Anne 

and participating in the praise team for six 

years, as of late attending early church services 

when I can. My leadership roles include serving 

on the Staff Parish Relations Committee, 

Worship Committee, and as Church Council 

Chair. 

In recognition of my dedication and 

expertise, I was appointed as the Director of 

Facilities for the church in 2022, following a 

year and a half of volunteer service in facilities 

management. Currently retired, I continue to 

engage part-time in church activities, 

demonstrating my commitment to service and 

community. 

 

Doug 
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Too Busy To Worship? 
 

mmmm. Yes. Very busy. Full schedule. Bills to pay. Kids to feed. House to clean. Car to wash. 

Lawn to mow. Laundry… Not to mention work demands. 

It’s a wonder we make it! Time management, it’s what’s for dinner. Oh, let’s not forget washing the 

dishes….So what’s a person to do?  

It’s all about priorities. 

Is your salvation and everlasting life on your agenda? A priority? 

So, we must find a way to prioritize learning to live like Jesus. 

That shouldn’t put demands on your busy schedule. It’s a lifestyle. It’s a mindset. It’s living through 

your heart. 

No, this doesn’t sound compatible with survival in this world. This world is 

full of deceit and anger. If emulating the behavior of our Savior isn’t enough, 

then what is? 

Surely your job won’t save you. But it will provide an opportunity for 

practice. Surely accomplishing your personal chores isn’t a pathway to heaven. 

But this will also provide an opportunity for practice. Practice is caring about 

others in your household, and preparing and maintaining a place at the table is 

something Jesus would appreciate!  

Too busy to worship? How about practicing living like Jesus. That takes no extra time from a busy 

schedule. Top Priority? Emulating the unprecedented love of Jesus Christ. Next, share this knowledge 

with others.  

Imagine, creating this practice in your busy life can only add peace to your life, the lives of friends, 

family and even the lives of strangers. Holding a door, helping with a shopping cart—little things bring 

big rewards…especially when helping someone in need. Hold a door open, for Christ’s sake. LOL. It is 

for Christ’s sake we learn to be like Him. It is for our sake, that Christ has set out the parameters for 

living as a Disciple (a student).  

Priorities? Perhaps deliberately placing principles in your life that carry on the work Christ has done 

would be the highest priority, and then the rest falls into place. Break out those fruits of the spirit and 

have a picnic. Developing these is the highest priority of all and will manifest the peaceful flow of life 

for you, personally.  

Too busy to worship? I guess it depends on what you call worship. 

 
Randi 
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Information Neglect? 
 

t seems that in our busy day-to-day lives, we spend a lot of time giving attention 

to a vast variety of information. We are now able to keep up with news from 

around the world twenty-four hours a day. We can see who has written what on a 

wide range of social media. We check our emails several times a day. We can 

evaluate the status of our checking accounts and our credit cards online at any time. 

We might even search to find the status of our local weather.  

None of these activities are wrong in and of themselves. Much of the 

information we gather is information that helps us live our daily lives. In all this, the most important 

source of information, the source by which a person might live a fulfilled, blessed, and satisfied life is 

far too often neglected.  

In Luke’s gospel, Jesus indicated that natural food was important to the well-being of any person. 

However, it was even more important that an individual live his life guided by the word of God—the 

Bible. This would make the Bible the most important source of information pertaining to life that is 

available to you today. Are you opening the Book? Try to read the Bible at least 15 minutes every day; 

30 minutes is even better; and, if you can find the time, 1 hour is even better. I get up at 5:00 every 

morning, I put a pot of coffee on, and then I walk the dog depending on how I feel determines how 

long our walk is. Then it is me and the Bible until Carol gets up. God, grant me the serenity to accept 

the things I cannot change...the courage to change the things I can...and the wisdom to know the 

difference. 

 
Don 
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May Happenings 
 

 

Sundays 

• Celebration Service (9:15 a.m.) 

• Fellowship Hour (10:15 a.m.) 

• Traditional Service (11:00 a.m.) 

• Children’s Sunday School (9:15 a.m.) 

• Adult Bible Studies (9:30 a.m.) 

• Prayer Time (10:30 a.m., Bob Engle Room) 

• 1st Sunday: 

o Communion 

o House of Hope Donations 

• 3rd Sunday: Noisy Change 

• 4th Sunday: New Member Sunday 

Mondays 

• Priscilla Circle (13th, 10:00 a.m.) 

• Line Dancing (1:00–3:00 p.m.) 

• Treasure Coast Singers rehearsal (6th, 13th, 5:00 p.m.) 

 

Tuesdays 

• Lunch Bunch (11:30 a.m.) 

• Trinity Ringers (5:30 p.m.)  

Wednesdays 

• Priscilla Circle (15th, 10:00 a.m.) 

• Blessings in A Bag Packing (12:30 p.m.) 

• Line Dancing (1:00 p.m.–3:00 p.m.) 

• Hooks & Needles (10th and 24th,10:00 a.m.) 

• Bible Study (4:30 p.m.) 

Thursdays 

• Line Dancing (1:00 p.m.–3:00 p.m.) 

• Women’s Bible Study (10:30 a.m.) 

Saturdays 

• 1st Saturday: Men’s Meeting (8:00 a.m.) 

 

 

 
Trinity United Methodist Church 
2221 NE Savannah Rd. 
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